
 

 
July 26, 2024 

 

SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  

RECEIPT CONFIRMATION REQUESTED 
 
CJ Hagemann 
Registered Agent for FOL Tape LLC 
13491 Sunset Meadows Lane 
St. Louis, MO 63128 
cjhagemann@foltape.com 
  
RE:  No Further Action – FOL Tape LLC, St. Louis, MO 
 Facility ID Number – 110018005433 
  
Dear Registered Agent: 
 

This letter is to advise you that the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency , Region 7, has completed its 
review of information collected during an on-site inspection of FOL Tape LLC (referred to as FOL Tape) 
located at 2025 Hitzert Court, Fenton, MO 63026 on September 28, 2023. Based on our review, we 
have determined that no violations were observed during that inspection. However, the EPA notes that 
possible emissions were observed at the coating line, particularly the infrared drying section, using the 
optical gas imaging camera FLIR GF-320®. The EPA encourages you to take all necessary steps to 
minimize potential emissions. 
 
No further action on the part of FOL Tape is necessary at this time. Although no violations were 
identified and we are closing our investigation, please note that the EPA reserves its right to pursue 
appropriate enforcement actions, including penalties, for violations discovered as a result of this 
inspection, regardless of whether the violations were subsequently corrected. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact a member of my staff, Jonathan Boyd 
at boyd.jonathan@epa.gov or at (913) 551-7696. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tracey Casburn 
Chief, Air Branch 
Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division 

 
cc: Richard Swartz, Missouri Department of Natural Resources, richard.swartz@dnr.mo.gov 
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